# TOWN OF GLASGOW

### SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING

# November 13, 2019

Mayor Fannin called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll call was taken. Members present were: Mayor Fannin, Dee Leadmon, Mike Szerokman, Marty Blankenship and Jay Ward. A quorum was present. Eddie Hamilton and John Alderson were absent.

A moment of silence was observed and The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Minutes from the previous meeting will be presented at the next regular council meeting.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

Christmas Party - Marty Blankenship made a motion to schedule the town Christmas party for Friday, December 20th. Dee Leadmon seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. The parade will line up at 5:30 and start at 6:00. The party will start after the parade at approximately 6:15. Citizens will be asked to donate baked goods. Council members will donate the money to pay for Santa and other refreshments for the party.

Little League Request for Meeting Place - Tim Litton from Cedar Grove would like a place to hold little league meetings once a month for approximately 10-12 people. Jay Ward made a motion to allow the meetings to take place at the Senior Building, with the understanding that the meeting place would be cleaned up after each meeting. Mike Szerokman seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Public Hearing for New Ordinances - After some discussion, Dee Leadmon made a motion to hold a public hearing for the new ordinances (Police, Infrastructure, Trash, Sewer) on Thursday, December 5th at 6:00, before the council meeting. Jay Ward seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Supplies for Town Projects - Jay Ward made a motion to allocate \$800.00 for supplies for necessary town projects and repairs such as repairing the gutter at the Town Hall Building, caulking the windows and repairing water damage at the Town Hall Building, heaters for the sewer plant and other supplies such as gloves, paper towels and toilet paper. Marty Blankenship seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. John Qualls was able to get a donation of "dirty salt" from Shamblin Stone, however, the town still needs to purchase 4-5 tons of regular salt for the streets this winter. The heater in the bay at the Maintenence Building and the heaters in the Town Hall gym need to be looked at.

#### **EXECUTIVE SESSION**

Mike Szerokman made a motion to go into Executive Session. Dee Leadmon seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. The council went into Executive Session at 8:13 p.m.

Mike Szerokman made a motion to come out of Executive Session. Dee Leadmon seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. The council came out of Executive Session at 9:45 p.m.

The following vote was taken after Executive Session:

Dee Leadmon made a motion to stop water terminations at this time. Mike Szerokman seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

# **ADJOURNMENT**

Dee Leadmon made a motion to adjourn. Marty Blankenship seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 9:53 p.m.

Mayor, Donald Fannin

Recorder, Jay Ward